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FUTURE OF HONG KONG

The Prime Minister has seen the minute of 16 February by the
Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary, together with the attached
paper on the above subject.

The Prime Minister's first reaction is that the policy options
described in the paper are tantamount to a major concession for
which we should obtain nothing of value in return. Nor does she
believe that the options listed in the paper are exclusive.

An alternative option, which Mrs. Thatcher would like to be
examined, is that of negotiating an agreement whereby the United
Kingdom would retain sovereignty over Hong Kong and Kowloon beyond
1997, China would acquire sovereignty over the New Territories
and there would be joint British/Chinese administration over the
whole. Such a policy would require steps to reduce the economic
dependence of Hong Kong/Kowloon on the New Territories, e.g. by
the construction of a de-salination plant.

I should be grateful if a paper could be prepared on this
option. It would be most helpful if it could be made available
by the end of this week.

On procedure, the Prime Minister agrees that it is desirable
that Sir Percy Cradock and Sir Edward Youde should return for dis-
cussions in the week beginning 7 March.

Meanwhile, the Prime Minister would like to reflect further
on the papers so far provided and the one requested above before
taking a view on which matters the Governor should be authorised
to discuss with EXCO before his return.

John Holmes, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.
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